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LGA Leadership Board - Review of the Year 2014/15 
Purpose of report 
For discussion.
Summary
The 2012 audit of the LGA’s corporate governance arrangements recommended the introduction of an annual self-appraisal by the Boards to “reflect upon the preceding twelve months in terms of what has been achieved, progress against plan, what went well and lessons learnt”. 
This report summarises the work that the Leadership Board has undertaken since 1 September 2014 to date, covering 57 decision items, and its main achievements. 
	Recommendation

That the LGA Leadership Board reviews its work over the past year and its programme of meetings for 2015/2016, consider lessons learned and any improvements it would wish to make.
Action

Officers to take forward in line with the Board’s steer.



	Contact officer:  
	Hannah Boylan

	Position:
	Member Services Officer

	Phone no:
	020 7664 3166

	E-mail:
	hannah.boylan@local.gov.uk 


LGA Leadership Board - Review of the Year 2014/15
Background

1. Under its terms of reference, the LGA Leadership Board’s purpose is to develop the strategic priorities of the Association, in consultation with member councils and the LGA Boards, and make recommendations to the LGA Executive.  The Board directs the LGA’s business in line with those priorities. 
Layden House and Local Government House

2. In September 2014, Leadership Board received the options appraisal on Local Government House from consultants EC Harris. The Board agreed the recommendation to proceed with a basic fit out subject to further work to destermine how the building is occupied. 
3. At the same meeting the Board received City of London’s report on the refurbishment of Layden House, and agreed to proceed with a major refurbishment of Layden House including retail at ground floor and to seek planning permission for a single storey extension to maximise the value of the asset. The Board agreed to appoint City of London to act as client on the LGA’s behalf and has continued to monitor progress on both projects throughout the year.
Support Services
4. In October 2014, the Board agreed to serve notice of termination of the contract with Liberata, and to bring the majority of support services back in house. The Board has since played a central role in deciding the future of transferred services from Liberata.
Membership

5. In December 2014, the Board agreed proposals for the expansion of LGA membership beyond its current local authority base through a new Associate Membership scheme. In June this year, the Board agreed to admit NALC into membership under the new scheme. The Board also agreed to include the City of London and the Isles of Scilly in the LGA’s annual proportionality calculations, which had previously been excluded.

6. On 1 April 2015, three councils were out of membership and nine were on notice to leave the LGA on 31 March 2016. 
LGA Coporate Peer Challenge
7. Over the Autumn, the Board oversaw preparations for the LGA Corporate Peer Challenge, which took place in January this year. The final report of the Peer Challenge team was a generally very positive reflection of the LGA’s work. The Board endorsed the action plan to build on the feedback and findings of the Peer Challenge team, and continue to oversee its implementation.
Commercial Strategy

8. In March 2015, Leadership Board agreed a more commercial approach to the LGA’s conference and events programme, changing commercial vs. free events from a 30:70 ration to 40:60. The Leadership Board endorsed the implementation of the commercial strategy with particular reference to the three core strands - LG Develop, LG Deal and LG Data.
Municipal Bonds Agency

9. Throughout the year, Leadership Board has received periodic reports on the progress of the Municipal Bonds Agency, which it has continued to support and promote. In March 2015, the Board noted that the Agency was now proceeding to full launch and the issue of its first bond. The LGA holds a 10.7 per cent of shareholding in the Company.
Business Plan 

10. The Leadership Board has a dual role in monitoring delivery against the current Business Plan, and developing the following year’s priorities. The final 2015/16 Business Plan was presented by the Board to the LGA Executive on 5 March 2015.  

11. Alongside quarterly performance monitoring reports, the monthly Chief Executive’s report sets out the LGA’s main achievements against the business plan priorities and key corporate indicators, including membership and budget. They enable the Board to hold the Chief Executive to account against the delivery of business plan.
Rate Support Grant 2015/16

12. In March, following the Corporate Peer review and in the light of concerns about the future of RSG, Members agreed a further restructure of the LGA, and gave the Chief Executive the flexibility to make amendments as required. The majority of the restructure has now been implemented, with a second phase about to begin as part of the transfer of support services from Liberata.
Campaigns/LGA Annual Conference 2015

13. The launch of the First 100 Days formed the central theme of the 2014 Annual Conference, in Bournemouth. Work on the follow up campaigns – DevoNext, Show us you care and Future Funding - have been a central plank in the work of the Leadership Board. Members closely monitored the development of the 2015 Annual Conference programme.
Public Affairs and communications updates

14. The Board reviewed the programme of activities, events, legislation and announcements throughout the year, including the Queen’s Speech, through regular reports from the Public Affairs team. They discussed emerging issues for local government and the LGA and provided a steer for officers in taking this work forward. 
General Election May 2015
15. The Board oversaw a post-election Communications strategy, which included briefing members on the general election and its potential outcomes.
LGA political balance 
16. Following the elections on 7 May, the Board agreed the new political balance, which forms the basis of the proportionality for the LGA’s governance structures for 2015/2016. With 40.6% of the overall share, Conservatives took the chair of the Association from Labour at General Assembly on 30 June.
Constitution and governance

17. In June, Leadership Board and the Executive agreed to commend to the General Assembly an additional clause to the LGA Constitution to allow changes to LGA governance arrangements to be implemented, as recommended by the LGA Governance Review Task Group. The change was agreed by General Assembly and paves the way for a new model of governance to be piloted by two boards from September 2015.
LGA Forward Plan

18. The Board continued to review the Forward Plan of the LGA Executive, Leadership Board and Councillors’ Forum on a monthly basis to ensure that their respective programmes continued to reflect the main issues for the LGA and for the sector.

Conclusion
19. The Leadership Board has worked on a wide range of topics and issues during the year. Members are invited to consider any lessons to build into the forward planning and ways of working of the Board from 1 September 2015.
20. Today’s agenda includes a report on ‘Priority Commissions from the Leadership Board’ which will enable the Leadership Board in the future to give a stronger policy direction to the work of the LGA.   [image: image1.png]Local
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